
Sayyid Al-Hakeem meets Foreign Affairs Minister, Mr. Samih Shukri

Sayyid Ammar Al-Hakeem, head of Al-Hikma National Movement, met with the Minister of Foreign

Affairs, Mr. Samih Shukri on 28/5/2023, and discussed the bilateral ties between Baghdad and

Cairo.

Sayyid Al-Hakeem affirmed the importance of sustaining peace and stability in the region and

preparing to invest our economic capabilities in the growth, indicating the dangers that

surround the area.

The two sides discussed the crisis in brotherly Sudan, as Sayyid Al-Hakeem stressed the

importance of investing in any opportunity for dialogue and warned against the return of

terrorist activity due to countries inability to maintain its security and stability. 

His Eminence indicated the importance of dealing with camps that holds the families of

terrorist  groups  and  the  serious  implications  they  hold  that  endanger  the  security  and

stability of countries directly.

His Eminence reiterated welcoming the efforts that lead to the return of sisterly Syria and

affirmed that Arabic integration is important to find realistic resolutions for the region’s

crises.


